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PARAPARAUMU/RAUMATI COMMUNITY BOARD – MATTERS UNDER ACTION REGISTER AS AT 13 FEBRUARY 2019 

 

Date raised Origin Item Officer responsible Progress 
Estimated date 
of completion 

Report 
back 

17/07/12 PRCB meeting Town Centres Project Roading/Town Centre 
project teams 

Paraparaumu town centre transformation 
 
Rimu Road improvements 
Works are complete.  

 
 

Completed 

 

Kāpiti Road shared pathway 
The Resource consent has been granted and we’re 
now planning to commence physical works this 
financial year to complete the unfinished section of 
the shared pathway (between Brett Ambler Way 
and Arawhata Road).  

Ongoing  

09/05/18    Transport hub at Paraparaumu Railway Station 
 
The Town Centres project team are progressing 
designs with stakeholders for the transport hub 
connection project, which links the railway station 
to Coastlands and Kapiti Lights. Designs should be 
available for viewing later in the year.  
 
The physical build of this project will happen as part 
of the State Highway One revocation work. We are 
hoping to have a programme of works from NZTA 
shortly. 

 
 

Ongoing 

 

June 2016 RSRA Poplar Tree Plantings at Poplar 
Avenue 
 

Parks and Recreation 
Manager 

The Board made a submission to GWRC’s Parks 
Network Plan Review in July 2018. The current 
GWRC discussion document includes the 
reinstatement of historic clusters of poplar trees 
along the southern side of Poplar Avenue, within 
Queen Elizabeth Park.  
 
GWRC are in the process of compiling feedback 
and workshopping issues raised. It is hoped that 
the draft new Parks Network Plan will be ready for 
public consultation in February/March 2019.  
 

Ongoing 
 

 

21/03/17 PRCB meeting Identifying a location in Paraparaumu 
which could serve as a memorial to the 
late Very Reverend John Murray. 

Group Manager Place 
and Space  

A draft report has been prepared and will be put to 
iwi for consideration.  

Ongoing  
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05/12/17 PRCB meeting Request to Council that it writes to 
Local Government New Zealand 
enlisting their support in contacting all 
Local Governments in New Zealand to 
support and advocate on behalf of all 
communities for Central Government to 
fully fund all St John Ambulance, 
Wellington Free Ambulance and all 
Ambulance Services across 
New Zealand. 
 
 

Group Manager 
Corporate Services 

A letter advocating for a nationwide fully funded 
ambulance service, jointly signed by all Mayors in 
the greater Wellington region, was sent to the 
Minister of Health on 28 February 2018. A 
response was received on 5 April 2018 and was 
circulated to Board Members.  
 
On 19 November 2018 Mrs Spiers was advised 
that the CEOs of St John Ambulance and 
Wellington Free Ambulance had written a business 
case for increased funding for ambulance services. 
The business case was to be presented to the 
Minister of Health Hon David Clark before 
Christmas 2018.  

Ongoing  

31/07/18 PRCB meeting 
(via Notice of 

Motion) 

Request to Council that it consider the 
creation of a Saturday Market Policy 
and that this policy be developed under 
the Council’s Economic Development 
Strategy.  
 
 
 

Economic Development 
Manager 

This request went to Council on 27 September 
2018 as part of the report ‘Reports and 
Recommendations from Standing Committees and 
Community Boards (Corp-18-580)’. The Council 
moved on the recommendation from the 
Community Boards of a Saturday Market Policy to 
be created. Council’s Economic Development team 
are looking at options to include this as part of the 
Economic Development Strategy refresh.  
 
Council staff are underway with the Paraparaumu 
Market relocation, an update will be taken to SLT in 
April to discuss a revised engagement process.  
The Economic Development Strategy refresh is still 
being developed, further updates will also be in 
April. 

Ongoing  

11/09/18 PRCB meeting Reduced speed through Raumati 
South Village 
 

Roading Network 
Planning Team Leader 

Kāpiti District speed limit review 
 
Stage Two of the Speed Limit Review, which 
includes Paekākāriki, Raumati South and Raumati 
Villages, has commenced. Consultation starts on 
18 February 2019 with recommendations going to 
Council April/May. 

Mid 2019 
 

 

31/07/18 PRCB meeting Street improvements at Raumati 
Village 
 
 

Infrastructure team Most footpath works have been completed.  
 
The Margaret Road footpath works are currently on 
hold, with Council officers to meet with business 
owners and reschedule the works. 

Ongoing   
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Mid 2015 LTP 2015-35 Redevelopment of the Raumati pool 
building 
Alison Law 

Parks and Recreation 
Manager 

The draft Long Term Plan approved by the Council 
for adoption 15 March 2018 has this project 
scheduled for 2026 – 2028. 

2026/2028 
 

 

June 2016 Board Chair Redevelopment Plan for Maclean Park, 
including: 
- Public Art 
 

Parks and Recreation 
Manager 

The Maclean Park Development is now in progress 
and the selected artist for the public art commission 
for Maclean Park has visited the site and met with 
the Council’s Parks and Recreation Planner, and 
also the Public Art Panel, to inform his detailed 
design response and to select appropriate site(s) 
for the artwork(s). The selected artist will soon 
meet with iwi representatives, and will present 
concept designs to the Public Art Panel following 
those meetings. 

Ongoing 
 

 

  - Kapiti Island Customised Departure 
Facility 

 The Council agreed to investigate the viability of a 
‘Kāpiti Island Gateway’ through the 2018 LTP.  
Council is aware of a number of central 
government funding initiatives which could support 
the progress of this concept and the Council is 
working with our iwi partners and various 
stakeholders to investigate these options and to 
identify how we can work together moving forward. 
 

Ongoing  

Mid 2015 LTP 2015-35 Development of Otaraua Park 
Alison Law 

Parks and Recreation 
Manager 

Now that the Development Plan has been 
approved, an architect will be sort for the design of 
the utility building.  Construction should start 
sometime in 2022. 
 

2022  

 


